

University of Central Lancashire Preston PR1 2HE 01772 892500

Email: vcoffice@uclan.ac.uk

www.uclan.ac.uk

25 July 2022

Dear Stand Alone,

The University of Central Lancashire is proud to register its support for the Stand Alone Pledge, making a public commitment to the importance we place on supporting estranged students.

We are committed to enabling all our people, irrespective of their backgrounds, to fulfil their potential, develop as global citizens and succeed in education, at work and in life. We work with students from all backgrounds and are aware that some face greater challenges than others in accessing and succeeding in higher education.

In 2020-21 we had over 150 estranged students studying with us, one of the highest numbers in the north-west. As such, we recognise that estranged students may need additional support and we demonstrate this by providing:

- Dedicated support and guidance for all our estranged students from an assigned Student Services contact (from admission through to graduation).
- Access to our Student Services team who provide specialist support in areas such as finance, accommodation, inclusive support, wellbeing, counselling, safety, and mental health.
- Proactive support through daily drop-ins, Well@UCLan workshops and wider preventative events and campaigns around mental health and wellbeing issues.
- Access to study skills support, enhanced careers support and a
  personalised estranged student plan that covers both academic and
  pastoral support throughout a student's time at UCLan.
- Bursaries for estranged students worth £1000 per year.
- Students' Union services, clubs and societies that are accessible to estranged students to create connections amongst fellow students.
- Access to internships and other employment opportunities whilst at UCLan, to assist with finances and career development.
- 24/7 community safety, support and advice through our dedicated Security Team
- Targeted support for estranged students embedded within outreach programmes, raising awareness of the support available for estranged students who choose to study at UCLan.



University of Central Lancashire Preston PR1 2HE 01772 892500

Email: vcoffice@uclan.ac.uk

www.uclan.ac.uk

- We are developing opportunities for peer mentoring support.
- A programme of training and awareness raising to ensure staff and students are aware of the support available and the challenges faced by estranged students.
- Waivers on advance rent payments for university owned accommodation and year-round accommodation contracts for students who may not have alternative accommodation during vacations.
- Liaison with external organisations and charities to ensure students have equal access to all forms of external support.
- Creation of an Independent Student Forum
- A Transition Bursary to support students when they graduate.
- Commitment to providing feedback opportunities where students can proactively shape the services that support them and influence their student experience.

By signing this pledge, we agree to review our estranged student action plan every year, to listen to the experiences of our students and our colleagues across the sector and to identify ways we can further enhance our support.

By developing an institution-wide approach to support for estranged students we believe that our UCLan students will never need to stand alone.

Professor Graham Baldwin

Graham Balelevin

Vice-Chancellor







Directorate

Lynne M Livesey Solicitor, LLM, MA BA (Hons) Law (Durham)

Deputy Vice-Chancellor

University of Central Lancashire

Preston PR1 2HE

Tel: (Office) 01772 892504 email: Imlivesey@uclan.ac.uk www.uclan.ac.uk

7 April 2016

Dear Sirs

The University of Central Lancashire is proud to register its support for the Stand Alone pledge, making a public commitment to the importance we place on supporting estranged students.

True to our mission, UCLan is amongst the leading universities for supporting people from underrepresented groups to access higher education. In 2014, UCLan introduced a comprehensive range of Foundation Year entry programmes to further strengthen our commitment to being an accessible university. The first of the University's strategic aims is to create an inspirational student experience, enabling people, irrespective of their backgrounds, to fulfil their potential, develop as global citizens and meet their life and career goals.

We will demonstrate this for our estranged students by providing:-

- Dedicated support and guidance for all our estranged students from a named Student Services contact (from admission through to graduation).
- Priority access to our Student Services team who provide specialist support in areas such as finance, accommodation, disability, wellbeing, counselling, safety and mental health
- Proactive support through daily drop-ins and Well@UCLan workshops
- Access to study skills support, enhanced careers support and a personalised estranged student plan that covers both academic and pastoral support throughout a student's time at UCLan
- Care Leavers Bursaries
- Priority access to the Access to Learning (Hardship) Fund
- Student Union services, clubs and societies that are accessible to estranged students and promote understanding amongst fellow students
- Access to internships and other employment opportunities whilst at UCLan, to assist with finances.
- Community safety support and advice 24/7 through our dedicated Security Team
- An outreach programme that encourages participation through case studies of successful estranged student alumni and provides mentoring support throughout the application process
- A programme of training and awareness raising to ensure staff and students are aware of the support available and the challenges faced by estranged students





- Waivers on deposits for University-owned accommodation / year-round accommodation contracts for students who may not have alternative accommodation during vacations
- Liaison with external organisations and charities to ensure students have access to all forms of external support e.g. UCLan Medical Centre.

By signing this pledge we agree to review our estranged student action plan every year, to listen to the experiences of our students and our colleagues across the sector and to identify ways we can further enhance our support. By developing an institution-wide approach to support for estranged students I believe that our UCLan students will never need to stand alone.

Yours faithfully

Dr Lynne Livesey, Deputy Vice-Chancellor

University of Central Lancashire, Adelphi Building, Preston, PR1 2HE

Email: LMLivesey@uclan.ac.uk | Tel: 01772 892504